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Our Mission: To make known the love of God through Jesus Christ. 

Our Vision: We are empowered to live out our faith in daily life.

WORSHIP 
Sundays 10 am 

Join us on FaceBook 
livestream for worship 
each Sunday. 

FACEBOOK: 
@MonticelloFPC

PASTOR 
Bill Warhover 
pastor@fpcmonticello.org  

M 319-202-4977 

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR 
Mackenzie Kahler 
office@fpcmonticello.org  
O 319-465-3393 

TREASURER 
Dan Saunders

Food Pantry currently has needs that they are dividing amongst 
churches. They have requested the following needs of FPC: 
• Jelly 
• Corn meal muffin mixes 
• Cake mixes 
Gift cards ($25 increments) to our local grocers are always a 
tremendous help!  
Monetary donations are tax deductible and are used to purchase 
items with reduced case pricing. These can be mailed to Monticello 
Ministerial Assoc. (PO Box 62, Monticello, IA 52310, Memo:”Food 
Pantry”) 
Items can be dropped off during food pantry hours:  

Mondays, 5p-7p, and Fridays, 2p-4p 
THANK YOU to all of our generous neighbors that make this service a 

possibility! ❤ 👫

Summer’s arrival feels positive to many people but may not be 
smooth for all. Families who rely on regular school meals for their 
children must stretch grocery dollars further. Heat poses risks for 
elderly people who lack air conditioning. Work can be difficult to 
find in the summer months, and uncertainty looms for recent 
graduates. Meanwhile, concerns such as wars, natural disasters 
and health problems don’t take a summer break. 

St. Teresa of Avila (1515–1582) prayed, “May you be blessed 
forever, Lord, for being constant and unchanging, amidst all the 
changes of the world.” Her prayer is as appropriate today as nearly 
500 years ago. When all around us is unstable and unreliable, 
God’s love and faithfulness are constant and trustworthy.

Constant and 
Unchanging 
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  Pastor’s 

Grandma died. Come when you can, and if you can.   
That was the text message that I sent out to my children Wednesday morning, May 21, and it was the 
message that was sent out by siblings, each in their own way. It wasn’t long before family began to 
gather, each taking their turn spending time, maybe in silence or in saying a few words of gratitude or 
farewell to mom, who now laid silent in her bed.  
Food was prepared and shared around the table that so many meals had been shared by mom’s family. 
Family came and went. Some to jobs that needed them to be there, some to take care of this thing or that 
thing that needed attending. But they came and went throughout the day.  
There is something good about being with loved ones in a familiar place doing familiar things. Mom’s 
death was disorienting. She was the one who had known each of us all our lives and  being in this 
familiar place with these people was very comforting.  
As the work and school day ended, more family came. We spilled out of mom’s small apartment into the 
lush green courtyard. It was a beautiful and cool evening. We shared food and drink and stories, lots of 
stories. …’Remember when…’  
Sam, one of the grandsons, started the raid on grandma’s sweatshirt collection. He had traveled from 
Atlanta and didn’t bring any cool weather clothes. Mom had gathered quiet a collection of embroidered 
sweatshirts hanging in a closet. It wasn’t long until the assault on the sweatshirts was in earnest, each 
picking a sweat shirt and putting it on. 

In that moment our mourning had become gratitude, and then joy.   
Pastor Bill 
Always be glad because of the Lord! I will say it again: Be glad.  Always be gentle with others. The 
Lord will soon be here. Don't worry about anything, but pray about everything. With thankful hearts 
offer up your prayers and requests to God. Then, because you belong to Christ Jesus, God will bless you 
with peace that no one can completely understand. And this peace will control the way you think and 
feel.  Philippians 4:4-7

(Ponderings)



VBS 2025! July 28th-August 1st, 
2025 

ONlLINE registration has begun 

Visit  https://forms.gle/
KgJnNiSdehQBDrS77 to sign up!

Thanks for helping out!  VBS 
It takes all of us pitching in to make the church not only work, but work in the way it was intended.  

“Each person is given something to do that shows who God is: Everyone gets in on it, 
everyone benefits. All kinds of things are handed out by the Spirit, and to all kinds of 
people!”        —1Cor 12:7 The Message 

July 28 through August 1 is the community VBS program at the Youth Development Center, located at 
the Monticello Fairgrounds. Up to 150 children, ages 3yrs through 6th grade, will take part. It takes a 
lot of people with all kinds of different gifts to make this week meaningful for children and volunteers.  

Different churches have taken the responsibility for leading and providing the resources for the 
different stations. For example, Sacred Heart will lead each day’s Bible Study. We at First Presbyterian 
are charged with checking in and out the children each day.  

We are also in charge of picking up/cleaning up at the end of each day. This job entails coming at noon 
to make sure any trash is picked up and taken to the dumpster, and if any light cleaning is needed,  
that is done or someone is notified (if it is a bigger issue). On Friday, all the chairs and tables are put 
away and the decorations removed, after which the floor needs to be swept and mopped. Usually there 
is lots of help with getting things taken down and put away, but we need a few people to stay to mop. 
We need 2-3 volunteers each day to do this.  

There are other needs too. Each group of children will have leaders and helpers to help get the kids 
from place to place and work with the station leaders in getting the kids engaged in the activities. We 
need floaters who are willing to show up and help where ever they are needed that day.  

If you can help or just want more information about helping, contact Pastor Bill, or anyone on the CE 
Committee (Karen Anderson, Anita Benedict, Vickie Bone, or Pam Mayo).   

Thanks for doing your part! 

FROM CHRISTIAN ED: 
This year, instead of passing the clipboard to sign 

up for food donations for our portion of the meal 
for Community VBS, we will be asking for 

donations  to purchase Mac & cheese from The 
Cone Shoppe, and grapes in bulk. If you’re able to 

provide financial support, you can drop your 
donation in the offering plate or to the church 
office, designating the funds for  VBS MEAL 

DONATION. Thank you for your continued 
support of this community mission!
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Dear Monticello First Presbyterian Church, 
I am honored and blessed your congregation has chosen 
me to receive the Dale L. Strief  Scholarship. This will 
help with my future studies at the University of  Dubuque. 
—Kylie Bauer 

Dear First Presbyterian Church, 
Thank you for giving your sponsor child or another child 
in need an amazing birthday party! For a child living in 
poverty or in orphanage care, there’s almost never enough 
money for something “extra” like this. But thanks to you, 

they’ll receive a birthday party, special meal and handpicked present just for them on June 1, 
International Children’s Day. Thank you for making a child feel so celebrated and loved! 
Your generosity and compassion are truly inspiring, and I am so thankful for you. 
With Gratitude, Dan Smith, President & CEO of Holt International, Adoptive Father & Child 
Sponsor 

Thank you to Lisa Keltner, Sunday School Superintendent, and all of  our Sunday 
School teachers. We thank you for the time, love, and dedication they give each week. Their 
guidance, patience, and faith have made a lasting impact on the hearts of  our youth. We are so 
grateful for all that they do to help our children grow in God’s love 

Thank you to Judy Mettler for her time, creativity, and care she puts into decorating the 
church building each month and season. Her thoughtful touches bring so much warmth and joy 
to everyone who walks through the doors. Thank you, Judy!

Noisy Coin Offering in June 

On Sunday, June 29, we will be having a Noisy Coin Offering as a part of 
worship.  
Traditionally Noisy Coin Offerings are where people bring their loose change 
to contribute to a special cause. In June, that cause will be Monticello’s Community Ecumenical 
VBS Program. 
The Ecumenical VBS Program is put together by churches of the Monticello community, with 
the guidance of the Monticello Ministerial Association. This is the third year the church 
community has come together to host the youth for a week of christian education.  
We hope to have these noisy coin offerings on the last Sunday of those months where there 
five Sundays. So start saving your change! 
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2025 Scholarship Recipients 
Every year since 1991, the First Presbyterian Church of Monticello has been able to offer 
scholarships which were given in memory of designated loved ones. Those remembered 
through scholarships devoted a large part of their lives to the community, to education and 
to the First Presbyterian Church of Monticello. The First Presbyterian Church of 
Monticello is proud to announce the recipients of its annual Scholarship Program.  
Congratulations to these 2025 Scholarship Recipients. 
 

Meredith Parker, daughter of Teresa and Jeff Parker, is the recipient of the $750 Virginia 
and Clarence Hosford Memorial Scholarship, the $500 Edward H. and Margaret E. Cox 
Memorial Scholarship, the $300 Mary Louise Helgens Memorial Scholarship, the $300 
Phil and Ione Himebaugh Memorial Scholarship and the $1,000 Dale L. Streif Memorial 
Scholarship. Meredith is a graduate of Monticello High School. She plans to attend Mount 
Mercy College and receive a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Nursing.

Kylie Bauer, daughter of Jessica and Troy Bauer, is the recipient of the $1,000 Dale L. 
Streif Memorial Scholarship. Kylie is a graduate of Monticello High School. Kylie plans 
to attend the University of Dubuque and receive a Bachelor of Arts in Biology. After 
completion of her undergraduate degree she plans to attend medical school. 

Carson Lambert, son of Todd and Cheyanna Lambert, is the recipient of the $1,000 Dale L. 
Streif Memorial Scholarship. Carson is a graduate of Monticello High School. After 
completing an Associates of Arts degree at Kirkwood Community College, he plans to 
transfer to a four-year program to obtain a degree in secondary education with an 
endorsement in special education. 

Taylor Gassman, daughter of Chanda and Kevin Gassman, is the recipient of the $1,000 
Dale L. Streif Memorial Scholarship. Taylor is completing her first year at St. Ambrose 

University where she is pursuing a Bachelors of Arts Degree in 
Biology with a minor in Chemistry as part of the pre-med track. 

Jase Reinke, son of Rhonda and Jim Reinke, is the 
recipient of the $1,000 Dale L. Streif Memorial 

Scholarship. Jase is completing his second year at the 
University of Iowa where he plans to receive a bachelor’s 

degree from the University of Iowa’s Tippie College of 
Business. Jase shares that his current major is finance 
with plans to add another major in Business starting his 
junior year.
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Nursery News

•Our prayers and sympathy go out to the family of Betty Frank 
Gonner, mother of Joan McKim, who died Tuesday, April 29. 

•Building Projects update: Our solar energy system has been 
installed and we are generating power. The mini-splits have also 
been installed and operating in the class rooms and office spaces. 

• Congratulations to our college students graduating this spring 2025:  
Allison Barnhart-Bachelor’s Degree in Psychology, Coe College; Lillian Bruns-Associates 
Degree in Exercise Science, Northeast Iowa Community College; Philip King-Bachelor’s Degree in 
Computer Science, Iowa State University; Brendan Pasker-Associates Degree in Music, Kirkwood 
Community College; and Rease Saunders-Bachelor’s Degree in Communications, Coe College. 

• Our prayers and sympathy go out to the family of Diane Warhover, mother of Pastor Bill 
Warhover, who died Wednesday, May 21.

Nursery Going on Summer Break
The nursery won’t be available during worship from June 1 through August 31to give the volunteers who 
have so faithfully staffed a little break. Many thanks to Amy and Phil Gilkerson, Stacey Takes, Vickie 
Bone, Sherri Neofotist, Suzy Gilkerson, and Joan McKim for being willing to be in the nurser this last 
year. 
We want to remind parents that children are always welcomed in worship and that there are books, 
activity bulletins, and toys in the back of the sanctuary for your children to use during worship. 

Nursery Guidelines Beginning in September
FPC values children in worship, but also recognizes the developmental challenges for children in our 
worship format. 
The nursery is a place where children are welcomed as they learn how to be with others in worship. At the 
same time the nursery is a place to offer parents/ care givers respite so that they can engage in worship 
more fully. 
When children begin second grade, FPC encourages children to remain throughout worship so they can 
learn about worship through their parents and the congregation and be a part of worship. The nursery will 
be available if a child or parent just needs an occasional break from time to time.The nursery remains 
available to those children that have special developmental needs. FPC will provide books and quiet 
activities located at the entry to help children with this transition. 
The nursery is covered by our Child and Youth Protection Policy that includes background checking of 
those working with our children and youth and the two-adult rule. This policy is available in full by 
contacting the church office.  
We encourage those members 18 years or older to take part in serving in the nursery ministry. 
Please contact the Pastor or one of the Elders if you have questions or would like to be a part of the 
nursery. 



MAY 2025 SESSION SUMMARY
• Discussed and approved nursery policy/guidelines.
• Reviewed and discussed kitchen flooring proposals. Approved Monti Custom Interior’s 

proposal.

Pies… Pies… And MORE Pies!

Presbyterian Pie Service is putting all of the season’s fruits to use in the kitchen! 
They are taking orders and there are pies in the freezer for sale.

Call Pam (319-480-7700) or Kris (319-480-1538) to place an order or to pick up.

Thank you all for your continued support!

Betty Lambert
Evalena Lang
Doug Mettler
Betty Yount

Barb Null 
Anamosa CC

Marge Stubbe  
Corridor, CR

Lorraine Haag 
Wellington, Decorah

Each week during worship, we’d like to include a 
couple of church families on our Family Prayer 
list. For the month of June, please remember to 
include in your prayers each week our June 
families:
June 1: Bill & Penny McLaughlin, and Marissa 
McNally
June 8: Mike & Kim McNally, and Sherri 
Neofotist

June 15: Barb Null, and Aaron, Traysa, Jayden & Landon Orcutt
June 22: Becky Orcutt, and Jeff, Teresa & Meredith Parker
June 29: Linda Parker, and Melody, Jerry, Gary, Brendan, Cameron & Dax Pasker
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Year-to-date: May 12, 2025. 

Checking Balance $23,715.38

Income— Expenses—
Actual. $63,913.45 Actual. $72,320.19
Budget. $169,239.39 Budget. $207,811.89
Percent. 37.77% Percent. 34.80%
Notes:
1. Paid Next Gen mini splits initial payment, $12,678.39
2. Received quarterly Presbyterian Foundation interest, $10,909.59
3. Received Peter Smith interest, $110.39
4. Received Harriet Hinz interest & transferred to Memorial account, 

$69.13
5. Received Received first loan draw, $108,978.00
6. Transferred from first loan draw to Building savings, $12,678.39
7. Paid Rabe Hardware final payment on solar project, $96,300.00
8. Paid Next Gen final payment on mini splits, $7,039.63
9. Paid J & B Electric for electric wiring of mini splits, $4,1.41.41
10. Paid Presbytery of East Iowa for OGHS, $332.68
11. Paid Presbytery of East Iowa total Per Capita payment, $6,528.96

FPC Capital Projects 2024-2027

May 19, 2025 Initial Payment Interest/Principal 
Loan Repayment

Start Work 
Payment

Completion 
Payment

Total Payment

Expenses FUNDS 
EXPENSED

FUNDS 
EXPENSED

FUNDS 
EXPENSED

FUNDS 
EXPENSED

FUNDS 
EXPENSED

Sanctuary Windows

All

$130,000.00 $11,896.75 $20,321.25 $32,218.00

Solar Project $110,250.00 $10,700.00 $96,300.00 $107,000.00

Mini Splits w/ 
Electric

$25,000.00 $12,678.39 $11,181.04 $23,859.43

Kitchen Floor $10,000.00 $0.00

Contingency $24,750.00 $2,353.00 $363.21 $2,716.21

Total $300,000.00 $14,249.75 $363.21 $43,699.64 $107,481.04 $165,793.64

Income FUNDS RECEIVED Cash on Hand

Commitment from 
Endowments/
Memorial Funds

$70,000.00 $11,896.75 $58,103.25

Commitment from 
Congregation

$151,700.00 $76,400.00 $76,400.00

Federal Cash 
Incentive/Solar

$33,000.00

PILP Loan $111,331.00 $12,678.00

Total Committed $254,700.00 $199,627.75 $33,834.11 Total Cash on Hand

$ Yet to Raise $45,300.00

PLEDGES 
RECEIVED

Outstanding

2024 Pledged $25,500.00 $25,500.00 $0.00

2025 Pledged $69,500.00 $50,900.00 $18600.00

2026 Pledged $33,850.00 $0.00 $33850.00

2027 Pledged $22,850.00 $0.00 $22850.00

Total $151,700.00 $76,400.00 $75300.00

Explanation Contingency money used so far ($2353.00) is loan closing amount

Attendance
Worship Sunday School

Apr 27 38 6
May 4 52 11
May 11 80 10
May 18 53 -
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